Tehama County Mosquito and Vector Control District
Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting November 10, 2021
District Office 11861 Highway 99W, Red Bluff, CA
President Hofhenke called the meeting to order at 12:03 pm with Board Members Brower, Etzler, Lindner, Mitchell, Turner, Wohletz, Manager Cox, Assistant Manager Robinson and technician Larzabal.  
President Hofhenke asked for any public comment on non-agenda items. Manager Cox spoke about the District Secretary Joanne Bryson.
The minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of October 13, 2021 were then discussed.  Mr. Wohletz amended the minutes.  Mr. Wohletz moved to approve minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of October 10, 2021 as amended.   Second by Mr. Brower.  All ayes.
President Hofhenke then began discussion on the proposals for solar installation.  Manager Cox informed the Board he had 3 Solar companies come visit to give proposal and only two have submitted bids.   Both bids were just over $30,000 with an estimated payback in 7.5 years by Chico Electric. The second bid is from Top Hat Energy.  After discussion Mr. turner moved to accept the proposal from Chico Electric.  Second by Mr. Wohletz.  All ayes. The 21/22 Budget will be increased in improvements and Structures accordingly from Contingency. 
VCJPA Member Contingency fund statement has not been received and will be reported on the next Board meeting. 

Operational activities controlling mosquitoes have stopped due to the cold and wet weather.  Shop cleanup, repair and maintenance of equipment has begun.  WNV activity continued to increase in California this last month with now 98 human cases statewide. Tehama County still has eight positive chickens as of today and no human cases. There continued to be a spike in WNV with Butte County having 13 human cases.  We continue not to be able to order any new trucks on fleet.  John Larzabal spoke about the increase in health insurance cost for employees.  The health costs are going up a total of $2,810 for the next calendar year on which is a 3% increase.  The district also received $2,183.64 in 2021 for covid relief from the insurance company.  Mr. Turner moved to pay the increase in health insurance costs for 2022.  Second by Mr. Mitchell. All ayes.   The MVCAC Conference is scheduled for February 2022 in Sacramento.  The District usually sends employees to this conference when it is in Sacramento for 2 days of continuing education.  Unfortunately, at this time they will be requiring covid vaccinations and masks.  Unless this changes, employees will not be attending the conference.  Manager Cox was undecided at this time if he will attend.  The Harvest Festival Booth was a great success with lots of contacts with the public.  

The District employees will do the bathroom remodel and new roofing in front of Red Bluff shop. 
Revenue received in September was:
Current Secured


      $12.75



Current Unsecured


$16,698.93


Prior Year Unsecured


     $179.76


Current Supplemental


     $293.05


Old Area Assessment


  $1,019.06


New Area Assessment


  $3,288.77


Total



         
 $21,492.32

       Warrants totaling $32,868.6 were discussed.   Manager Cox supplied a copy of the employee payroll warrants for the month. Mr. Mitchell moved to approve warrants and payroll.  Mr. Etzler seconded.  All ayes.
The meeting adjourned at 1:22 pm to the next Board Meeting on Wednesday December 8, 2021 at 12:00 pm at the District Office.   
___________________________                         __________________________

Dave Wohletz, Secretary



Rod Hofhenke, President
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